Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners Association

Minutes for June 24, 2005
The meeting was called to order at the home of Jamie and Robin Newell.  Those in attendance were Chris and Ronna Watkins, Jim and Melissa Kirby, Richard and Betty White, Greg and Vicki Barnhart, Jamie and Robin Newell, Ken and Lori Barlar, Elizabeth Smith, Nedra Frain, Scott and Paula Nielson, Mike and Deanna Kyle, Roger and Nancy Millikan.

Old Business

Minutes from the April 14th, 2005 meeting were read.  A motion was made that the minutes be amended to reflect the change in the member at large election to state those elected would have no voting rights.  A motion was made and seconded to approve with modifications.

New Business

1. The outgoing Quarterly Treasurer’s Report as of June 24th, 2005 with a balance of $17,578.61 was read.  A motion was made and seconded to approve.

2. A suggestion was made to possibly reduce the length of term limits from four years.  Shortening the term limits would allow for fresh leadership and more neighborhood involvement.  If terms are shortened to two or three years the incumbent would have the option to be re-elected at the end of the term.  A motion was made and seconded to proceed with an initial ballot to recommend a change to 1 year, 2 years, 3 years or No Change (see enclosed attachment).  If the majority is in favor of a change then we will proceed with a formal election.    
3. It was announced that Nedra Frain and Jim Kirby were elected to the two Member at Large positions.  As mentioned before the board hopes that by filling these positions we will have a better representation and input of the neighborhood on the board.  Congratulations Nedra and Jim.  
4. Richard White led a discussion of the hillside landscaping.  The crown fetch from last year did not take.  He suggested that we hire a landscape architect to design the hillside with a sprinkler system and possibly a phased plan approach.  Richard passed around some photos of landscaping that he and Russ Owens took of other neighborhoods.  A motion was made and seconded to gather ideas from the neighborhood then proceed with acquiring bids from several landscape architects.  Please provide your ideas / suggestions to Richard White at 1502 Breckenridge Loop, Rogers, AR  72756, (479) 636-0523 before August 5th, 2005.
5. A suggestion was made to hire someone to take care of the entrance landscaping maintenance.  Although the community does gather in the spring for planting and weeding it should be maintained on a regular basis.  A motion was made and seconded for the board to proceed in hiring someone to maintain the entrance for an amount no greater than $300 dollars unless the budget allows.

6. Discussion again was had regarding a security gate at the entrance.  At this time there are no plans to pursue a gated entrance due to cost, liability insurance and safety concerns.  This led to discussion of the back entrance gate.  The back gate is for emergency use only.  In the event of an emergency the back gate lock can be cut by the emergency officials.  In the case of severe bad weather or an emergency the board president has a key to the gate.  
7. The Board was asked to provide an agenda for all future general POA meetings.  
8. A reminder that on special occasions or holidays there may be situations where residents my have out of town guests that will need to have cars parked in the street.  If residents anticipate these situations please be courteous and notify one of the following board members:  Russ Owens (986-0144), Ronna Watkins (636-6178) or Lori Barlar (636-0263).  Also please keep these holidays in mind when contacting the board to notify them of such a violation.

9. A reminder was made that there is a city noise ordinance.  If anyone has a noise complaint they may contact the Rogers police to file an anonymous complaint.  An officer will be dispatched to the residence in question and a fine possibly issued.

10. A reminder was made to adhere to the speed limits within all areas of the neighborhood.  There were several concerns at the meeting and the board has received several complaints regarding the speed as residents and guests travel up the hill at the entrance and proceed down Breckenridge Street to the stop sign.  The board is currently pursing our options to handle the speed issues including such suggestions as another children’s caution sign or possibly a stop sign at the top of the hill.  Another suggestion was made to replace the existing yield sign with a stop sign.    
11. It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.
Additional Notes

A special thanks goes out to Robin Newell for organizing the 3rd Annual Garage Sale.  Robin did an extraordinary job as the garage sale was again a huge success!!
Another thanks goes out to those residents that participated in the neighborhood spring cleanup!!

If you would like to help reduce POA expenses and receive your correspondence via email please send your email address to Ronna Watkins at ronna.odum@sbcglobal.net.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Official Ballot

Breckenridge Property Owners Association

Board Member Term Limit Change

Please select your preference regarding a change in the current Board Member Term Limits 

by selecting one of the four options below. 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  One Year Term Limit
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Two Year Term Limit
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Three Year Term Limit

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  No Change
Lot#:


Printed Name of Lot Owner:



Signature of Lot Owner:



Ballots are due by August 5, 2005.  Ballots received after this date will not be counted.  Please mail or drop this ballot at the following address:

Ronna Watkins

1504 Breckenridge Street

Rogers, AR  72756
